
   

 

 

 

F˅ˌˌˏ˗˓ˈˉː P˒˅˓˂˙˔˅˒ˉˁˎ Cˈ˕˒˃ˈ 
S˅ː˔˅ˍ˂˅˒ 17, 2020 

 Brothers and sisters in Christ, your church leadership and I are in need of 
prayer this week. We always need your prayers as we seek to follow Godôs will for 
our congregation, but this week I hope that each of you will lift up a special prayer 
for the elders of our church. On Sunday, Session will vote on whether or not to   
reopen the church this calendar year, which includes worship through Christmas, 
all discipleship classes, and allowing external groups to meet in the building.  

 

We are making this decision now so that we can make preparations so that 
our online worship services during Advent and Christmas will be the best that 
they possibly can be. In order to do so, we need to be able to appropriately plan 
and have time to record. Your pastor, choir director, and worship and Christian 
Education committees are already at work dreaming of possibilities, and how to 
effectively engage our congregation in this season if we cannot worship and       
fellowship in person. 

 

We will also consider the possibility of outdoor worship for the upcoming 
cooler months. This may require that we hold two services on Sunday mornings, 
but we will still have the capability to livestream the services for those who are  
unable, or do not feel comfortable attending worship yet. More details will come  
if we choose to go this route. Also, we will explore other outdoor opportunities for 
us to fellowship and maintain social distance.  

 

Throughout this pandemic we have been focused on two numbers that   
have been recommended as benchmarks by the CDC for reopening since April:   
an infection rate below 5% and a consistent 14-day decrease in daily cases. As 
much as we have desired to reopen, to worship and fellowship together again, we 
have and we must continue to be driven by the numbers. We will continue to 
monitor these numbers after we make our decision. If we vote to remain closed 
and the numbers decrease, we will be guided by the numbers. If we vote to reopen 
and the numbers rise, we will be guided by the numbers. 

 

I want each of you to know that there is nothing that I or any of your          
elders would love more than to worship with all of you in person together in the 
sanctuary; to fellowship with you once again in our fellowship hall; to learn and 
grow together through in person discipleship classes; to serve the Lord through 
mission opportunities in person. We were made to be in community together, in 
person, and we will be again. But until then we must discover how the Spirit can, 
will, and already is moving in this current season. 

 

Please hold us in prayer. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate   
to call or email myself or one of your elders. 
 

In Christ, 
A.J. 
Revmealor@gmail.com 

mailto:Revmealor@gmail.com
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Meeting ID: 321 134 316                                                                                                                
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We will resume our circle meetings on 
the third Saturday of every month.  
Please let Jeannie Dixon know  
if you plan to join us. 
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                         P˒˅˓˂˙˔˅˒ˉˁˎ Wˏˍ˅ˎ  

 

        P˒˅˓˂˙˔˅˒ˉˁˎ Wˏˍ˅ˎ Oˆˆˉ˃˅˒ Iˎ˓˔ˁˌˌˁ˔ˉˏˎ  
 

                              Sunday   September 27
th
  11:30am   

 
 
   Everyone is invited to the installation of our Presbyterian Women officers and moderators.  
                                       We will have this in the usual Zoom Room.  
 
           https://zoom.us/j/321134316?pwd=YVZtdExkaU9nQy92WXE3ZHRxV05EQT09  
                    

Phone Number: +1 301 715 8592  
Meeting ID: 321 134 316  
Password: 698082 

 
 
We will install our new moderator (Arlene Goodman) and vice-moderator (Linda Lamb).  We     
will also install our returning officers:  
  

 *  Secretary/Historian -  Joyce Blocker 
  

 *  Treasurer - Susan Groff  
  

 *  Together in Service Coordinator - Jamie Seidman-McDonnell 
  

 *  All moderators of the circles and squares. 
 
 
The installation will be a brief service; I wish I could figure out how to have a reception following, 
so just ask you each to plan your own celebration!  We may just stay online for a bit and visit as 
best we can in Zoom.   
 
Jeannie Dixon 
Outgoing Moderator of PW  
  
 
 

https://zoom.us/j/321134316?pwd=YVZtdExkaU9nQy92WXE3ZHRxV05EQT09
mailto:jshdixon@yahoo.com
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Yˏ˕˔ˈ G˒ˏ˕ː N˅˗˓ 

 

HOPE OUT OF CHAOS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

High School 850-Tally-Ho Joint Church Bible Study 
 

Christ, Faith, Fellowship, First PCUSA churches 

 
Wednesdays in September @ 7:30pm on Zoom 

 
Sept 9, 16, 23 & 30 

 
Register to receive supplies by emailing  

christy@oldfirstchurch.org 


